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Dear ladies and gentlemen, 
 
After the problems following the pandemic lockout that created some difficulties during the previous 
two years, the year 2024 represented the definitive resumption of activity in all our specialities.  
 
At the beginning of the year, as always, the secretariat took charge of sending the invoices for the 
annual affiliation fees of the International Federations, verifying the regularity of the payments. 
 
Current activities have always been carried out by responding to requests received from all the National 
Federations, also taking care of and sending the documentation required to carry out the activity. 
 
The Secretariat was always present at the meetings of the Presidium, held by videoconference 
throughout the year and with the direct participation of the Secretary and Ms Barbara Durante at the 
annual congress held in South Africa, for which we must thank all the organising staff for their active 
collaboration. 
 
Also joining the secretariat staff were Mr Michele Chiavoni in April and Ms Mary Di Carlo in August, 
who integrated perfectly into their positions. 
 
There are no particular problems to point out, as the secretarial work was carried out with the usual 
regularity and with the intention of satisfying every request in the best possible way. 
 
At your disposal for any needs of any Affiliate. 
 
Best regards. 
 
The General Secretary 
Luigi Stuani 

C.I.P.S. 


